## Wareham Recycling Committee

Town Hall - 54 Marion Road Wareham, Ma 02571

## MINUTES March 20, 2014

Meeting opened at: 7:11 In attendance were: Jennifer Gady, Cory Harunkiewicz, Jack Dixon, Wanda Savary, Charlene Price, Marilyn Russell, Earl Russell Guest: Sara Tima

- Jennifer distributed the agenda
- Minutes for February were distributed. They were accepted as written by unanimous vote.
- Jack presented the treasurer's report. Accepted report as written.
- Jack stated a plumbers bill was paid for by the SEMASS grant
- Marilyn presented the coordinators report.
- Marilyn submitted for a grant from Makepeace to purchase compost bins and promote composting. Grants will be awarded in April.
- Cory is now a member of the Recycling Committee. Congratulations.
- Marilyn reported that the Town is in process of obtaining a new contract with ABC for municipal waste and recyclables. Will probably include the center. Discussion held.
- Marilyn reported an email was sent to SEMASS regarding taking the center's recycling of latex paint.
- Marilyn reported she and Earl went to a workshop sponsored by DEP to reduce the cost to Towns and State government for disposing of paint. The consumer would pay a small cost up front and retailer would have to take back any unused or unwanted paint. Discussion
- Jennifer presented committee member handbooks from the Town.
- Jennifer distributed a handout about the Marion transfer station. A sticker is needed for a fee from the harbormaster's office.
- Marilyn to check with the Rain Barrel Man for a donation of a barrel to sell. Discussion held.
- Earl spoke re electronics recycling. Still calling company to take TV's, etc. Discussion held.

Meeting adjourned at 7:52

Gady, Committee Chairman

A TRUE COPY

TOWN CLERK